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  Letter dated 4 December 2023 from the Permanent Representative 

of the Islamic Republic of Iran to the United Nations addressed to 

the President of the Security Council 
 

 

 Further to our prior letters, including the latest dated 20 November 2023 

(S/2023/892), I wish to firmly reject the continued unsubstantiated allegations made 

against the Islamic Republic of Iran in the letter dated 28 November 2023 from the 

Permanent Representative of the United States to the United Nations addressed to the 

President of the Security Council (S/2023/923). In this regard, I would like to reiterate 

once again that the Islamic Republic of Iran has not been part of any acts or attacks 

against United States military forces. Iran regards these unfounded allegations as a 

deliberate attempt by the United States, the occupying State, to justify and 

decriminalize its persistent criminal acts of aggression and serious violations of 

international law and the Charter of the United Nations within the Syrian  Arab 

Republic and the region.  

 I should be grateful if you would have the present letter circulated as a document 

of the Security Council. 

 

 

(Signed) Amir Saeid Iravani 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 
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